STATE OF WASHINGTON
Project Review Committee

July 25, 2025

Daniel Johnson

Capital Project Manager

Wastewater Treatment Division

King County Department of Natural Resources & Parks
201 S Jackson Street, Suite 500

Seattle, Washington 98104

Re: Public Body GC/CM Project Approval
Dear Daniel:

The Project Review Committee has determined the King County Department of Natural Resources &
Parks, Wastewater Treatment Division’s Heavy Civil GC/CM Services for Mouth of Duwamish
Combined Sewer Overflow Influent Conveyance, Effluent Conveyance, and Outfall project has met the
criteria established in RCW 39.10.280 for public body project approval and is hereby authorized to utilize
the GC/CM alternative contracting procedure.

Unfortunately, you were NOT approved to use any of the Alternative Subcontractor Selection
Procurements identified in your application or presentation. The reasons your ASSP request was not
approved include:
e Inconsistencies between the application and presentation regarding the scopes of work proposed for
the use of ASSP.
e Inconsistency between the quantity of alternative subcontractors mentioned in the application vs the
number of actual applications.
e Significant inconsistency between the listed value of the ASSP packages vs the actual calculated
cost.
e Several proposed ASSP contracts were below the $3M threshold identified in RCW 39.10.385.
*  Owner needs to demonstrate they have the resources and experience to oversee this many & types
of subcontractors using ASSP.

Based on the above information, if you determine that you still wish to use specific Alternative
Subcontractor Selection Procurements on this project, please use the GC/CM Project Application
Supplement B to reapply for PRC approval.

Congratulations on the approval and good luck with your project.
Sincerely,

L

Dave JOohnson, Chair
Project Review Committee

cc: Eza Agoes, Vice Chair
PRC Master Project File



